
TAMBA, partners busy building
multi-use trails
By Amy Fish

Multi-use trails connect our communities to the forest, and
the nonprofit Tahoe Area Mountain Biking Association (TAMBA)
and its public partners are working on trail projects that
benefit public recreation and the environment at Lake Tahoe,
harnessing the power of hundreds of volunteers.

TAMBA  has  formal  partnerships  with  local  land  management
agencies  including  the  U.S.  Forest  Service,  Nevada  State
Parks, California State Parks, and the City of South Lake
Tahoe.

Through  these  partnerships  and  the  nonprofit’s  dedicated
volunteers, TAMBA is focused on improving outdoor recreation
opportunities at Tahoe, connecting trails to communities, and
ensuring Tahoe’s trails are sustainable and environmentally
friendly.

Last year, TAMBA hosted 180 volunteer trail days with 8,700
volunteer hours of trail building and maintenance around Lake
Tahoe.

South/West Shore projects

Valley View Trail: Volunteers rebuilt the lower section of the
trail on Tahoe Mountain last spring after erosion from the
massive winter swept out much of the trail. The new route
contours the landscape, providing a more sustainable trail
alignment.

Corral Trail: More jumps and berms were built on one of the
most popular trails at Tahoe.

Angora Ridge/Fallen Leaf Lake Trail System: Volunteers built 5
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miles of new trail in partnership with the Forest Service.
This trail system is in the Angora Fire burn area and links
the North Upper Truckee neighborhood to Angora Lake and Fallen
Leaf Lake.

Bijou Bike Park: The jump lines and pump tracks were upgraded
keeping the 5-acre bike park in top shape. The bike park is
owned and operated by the City of South Lake Tahoe and open to
the public for free.

North Shore projects

Incline Flume Trail: TAMBA adopted and upgraded the trail in
partnership with the Tahoe Rim Trail Association, Friends of
Incline Trails, and the Tahoe Fund. This historic trail, known
as “The Other Flume Trail,” connects Mount Rose Highway to
Tunnel Creek Road with amazing Lake Tahoe views.

Elevator Shaft: The Tahoe City trail was rerouted and a new
section of trail built to fix a 25-year-old erosion problem.
The reroute allows bikers, hikers, and trail runners to access
the Tahoe Rim Trail from the Tahoe City Nordic Center via a
fun new single-track trail with panoramic views of Lake Tahoe.

Burton Creek State Park: TAMBA and state park crews worked
together to build a new trail.

TAMBA has more major trail projects happening all around Lake
Tahoe this season. A combination of paid crews and community
volunteers are building the collective vision of connecting
all communities to the trails.

2018 projects will include a new trail near Mount Rose and
Tamarack Lake, improvements to the Kingsbury Stinger Trail,
new  trails  near  Fallen  Leaf  Lake  and  Angora  Ridge,
improvements to the Stanford Rock Trail, and a multi-use trail
near Kings Beach.

For more information and to get involved, go online.

http://www.tamba.org/


Amy Fish is a TAMBA board member. This was first published in
the summer 2018 issue of Tahoe In Depth.
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